
  

 

Registered Charity Number 1123780 

K
id

n
ey

 C
on

n
ec

ti
on

s 

Christmas 2017 

www.dabka.org.uk 

Helping and supporting 
kidney patients in  

Doncaster, Dearne Valley 
and Bassetlaw 



2 

 

Contents 
 
A chat with the Chairman     3 
Christmas Party       4 
Christmas Raffle       5 
Christmas Cards       6 
Wordsearch       8  
Captain Kidneys Blog      12 
DaBKA promotional Items     14 
Cookie Recipe       18   
Useful contact numbers       20 
 
Dates for your diary: 
 
Sunday 10th December 2017   DaBKA Christmas party 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The next edition of the newsletter will be published in March 2018 
 
If you have any articles or photographs that you would like to send in, 
please send them in by 21st February 2018.  
 
Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of Don-
caster & Bassetlaw Kidney Association 
 

DaBKA, 6 Medley View, Conisbrough, Doncaster, DN12 2DT 
www.dabka.org.uk 

07444 281 141 
 



3 

 

A chat with the chairman..... 
Welcome to our Christmas 2017 newsletter.    
 
I would like to invite you all to our fantastic Christmas Party on  
Sunday 10th December.   
 
It is a great opportunity to meet friends old and new, and have infor-
mal chats with fellow patients, their families and friends.  The DaBKA 
committee will be there (normally queuing up first at the buffet!) and 
are looking forward to meeting as many of you as possible. Please 
see page 4 for further information.  
 
DaBKA Christmas Cards are on sale in all the local renal units.  
These are top quality cards and provide us with vital funds for 
DaBKA.  More Information about the cards can be found on page 6.  
 
Our ever popular Christmas Raffle returns again this year with some  
excellent prizes.  Tickets are priced at just £1 and again every single 
penny made goes direct to DaBKA.  
 
If you or anyone you know would like to sell some raffle tickets to 
family, friends, colleagues or know of a retail outlet who would be 
happy for us to place our cards to sell in their premises, please con-
tact us.  
 
If you have any ideas on items that DaBKA can provide for renal pa-
tients to help in any way however small, please let us know.  Also if 
there are any events / trips that you would like to attend that DaBKA 
could help fund again please get in touch.  
 
We are your charity and welcome all ideas.  
 
Finally I would like to wish you all a Happy Christmas and Peaceful 
New Year,  
 
All the very best wishes,    
Sean 
Chairman 
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DaBKA Christmas Party                         

Sunday 10th December 5pm to 9pm 

This year`s Christmas party is being held at the 
Doncaster Keepmoat Stadium starting at 5pm 
until 9pm. 

There will be entertainment, Christmas raffle 
draw, a superb buffet and the chance to meet fellow patients and 
the DaBKA Committee.   

Tickets are free to DaBKA members and DaBKA have heavily        
subsidised prices for guests at £6 each.  

This is a chance for everyone to get together and enjoy the festive 
season and has in the past proved a very popular event. 

I am sure it will be a great success, on behalf of the Committee, we 
look forward to seeing you all there.   

Please book your places as soon as          
possible, numbers are limited.  

ALL places must be pre-booked.  

Easy disabled access and disabled parking 
available. 

 
DaBKA are providing transport from   

Worksop and Mexborough Dialysis Units .  
Please contact us before 17th November to 

book your place on the transport. 
 

 
 

Please fill in the form attached to this newsletter,  
call Andy on 0772 4605 023 or Denise on 07444 281 141  

for details.  
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   DaBKA Christmas Raffle &  
Christmas Cards 2017 

                                  

This years Christmas raffle draw will take  place on the 10th of  
December during the annual party which this year is being held at the 
Doncaster Keepmoat Stadium.  
 
The prizes this year include:     
 
 1st Prize:   £100 cash 
 2nd Prize:  Luxury food hamper, paid for with 
           donations from all the current committee 
           members.  
 3rd Prize:  Doncaster Rovers Football Club Vouchers 
 
Plus many other prizes! 
                
If any member or their friends have anything they wish to donate for 
the Christmas raffle, please feel free to contact us on the usual phone 
numbers or via your local renal unit.  
 
If you, or family & friends would like to sell some raffle tickets for DaB-
KA, please get in touch.  Every £1 from each ticket goes directly to pa-
tients in the Doncaster, Bassetlaw and Dearne Valley Area. 
 
Our amazing quality Christmas cards are once again on sale in all renal 
units for £3.50 per pack of 10 cards or 3 packs for £10. Please see page 
6 for full details of the cards. 
 
 If you would like to purchase some cards, or would like to sell some to 
friends and work colleagues, please contact Christine on 01302 532446. 
 
Thank you for all your support throughout the year and we hope 
 to see everyone at the Christmas party.                       
 
        Andy & Mary Wraith 
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Or 3 packs for £10) 
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If you would like to purchase some cards, or would like to sell some to 
friends and work colleagues, please contact Christine on 01302 
532446. 

Or 3 packs for £10) 
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Malcolm Fielding 

Christmas Wordsearch 
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The Committee of 

Doncaster & 

Bassetlaw Kidney 

Association would 

like to wish everyone 

a Merry Christmas 

and All the very 

Best for 2018 
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                Fundraising Events 

 
During the summer months, DaBKA were fortunate enough 

to have some great fundraising activities, one of which was 

organised by Lucy Rose of the Spar store in Clarbourgh near 

Retford.   

 

Along with her staff and customers Lucy helped to raise 

£500 by doing various events in the summer including a 

sponsored walk dressed in pyjamas cake making, and other 

collections.  

 

A huge thank you to everyone who took part from all at 

DaBKA.  
Andy & Mary Wraith 
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                                     Renal Patient View 
 

As Renal Out Patients manager I 
would like to tell you about Renal 
Patient View.   
 
This a Free computer system which 
you can log on to via the internet 
from your home computer. This will 
enable you to see your blood test 
results as well as lots of information 
about Renal disease, available treat-
ments and information about diet 
and medication etc. 
 
It is a very safe and secure system 
which is updated daily.  You will be 
given a user name and password 
and can share this with your family 
if you wish, you may also find it use-
ful to share the results with your GP 
or if you are away from home or in 
an emergency you would still be 
able to access this information if 
required. 
I think there are many benefits to 

this system and you can see your results the next day rather than 
waiting until your next clinic visit.   
 
Feedback from our patients is very good.  If you would like any further 
information and an enrolment form please contact Renal Outpatients 
on 01302 642722 or ask to speak to one of the nursing staff at your 
next appointment. 

Debbie Starbuck 
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Captain Kidneys’ Christmas Message. 

 

Hi everyone, your Captain here! 

 

I really hope you all have the best Christmas  

you can. 

 

Personally I may take some time out from 

my training schedule for next year`s   

Townfield Gala to enjoy some mince 

pies and turkey! 

 

We all look forward to seeing you all at the 

Christmas party in December, and don`t  

forget to take a look at the fantastic range of 

our Christmas cards and raffle prizes we 

have on offer.  

 

Thank you for all for your support    

throughout the year. 

 

Best wishes to everyone,  

                                          Captain Kidney. 
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DaBKA Promotional Items 
 
We now have in stock a large selection of promotional items.  If you would like 
to purchase any items, please contact us on 07444 281 141, email  
fundraising@dabka.org.uk or click on our on line shop at EBay. 
 

 

Pin Badge 
£1 

Coaster 
£2 

DaBKA wrist-
band 

£1 
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DaBKA Promotional Items 
 

 

Mugs 
which hold 150ml 

£3.75 

Our ever popular pens 
£1 for two pens 

Mugs (logo) 
£4.99 
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DaBKA Promotional Items 
 

 

DaBKA T-shirt 
£7.99 

Baseball Cap 
£4.99 
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DaBKA Promotional Items 

Keyrings 
£1.50 

Sports  
Bag 

£4.99 

We have in stock a large selection of promotional items.   
 
If you would like to purchase any items, please contact us on 07444 
281 141, email fundraising@dabka.org.uk 
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This festive recipe has been provided by the Renal Dieticians at Doncaster Royal 
Infirmary.  If you have any questions, or need help and support with your renal 
diet, particularly during the festive season please contact a member of your 
renal team.. 

Cranberry and white chocolate cookies (Makes 30) 

150g   plain flour 
½ tsp  baking powder 
75g   rolled oats 
125g   soft butter   
75g   dark brown sugar 
100g   caster sugar 
1 tsp   vanilla extract 
50g   dried cranberries 
100g   white chocolate  
  chips 
1   egg 

 Preheat the oven to 180˚C (356°F / gas mark 4) and line a baking 
sheet with greaseproof paper.  Measure the flour, baking powder 
and rolled oats into a bowl. Put the butter and sugar into another 
bowl and beat together until creamy. Then beat in the egg and 
vanilla extract.  Beat in the flour, baking powder and oat mixture, 
and then fold in the cranberries, and chocolate chips. 

Roll tablespoonfuls of dough into balls and then place them on 
the baking sheet and flatten with a fork. Cook for 15 minutes until 
pale gold.  
 
Leave to cool for 5 minutes to harden then cool fully on a wire 
rack. 
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Counselling & Support Service Provided by Kidney Care UK 
 
 

 

 

Our counselling and support service is available to all patients and 
their families. Contact our Renal Counsellors  by calling 01420 541424. 

Living with a long-term illness such as chronic kidney disease can turn 
anyone's world upside down. You’re not alone. Here at Kidney Care 
UK we understand the impact of chronic kidney disease. It can be ex-
hausting and stressful for patients, carers, families, and loved ones.  

We all go through times of worry, fear and uncertainty when facing 
changes in our lives - especially ones that involves our health. At these 
difficult and uncertain times, whilst some people prefer to make use 
of their own support network, others may prefer to speak with some-
one impartial and separate from friends and family. 

You may feel you could do with some support, information and guid-
ance but find it difficult to know where to begin. 

Whether worried about dialysis options, transplantation or simply 
managing everyday life, our Counsellors are able to listen and offer 
help and support to those who are unable to access counselling ser-
vices in their local kidney unit. 

From DaBKA: Please remember, if you are having any difficulty 
whatsoever, you can ALWAYS speak to a member of your local renal 

team. 
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Free Blood pressure monitor for local     
kidney patients 
 
Monitoring blood pressure is one important way that pa-
tients can take care of themselves.   
 
Blood pressure readings provide a good indicator that 
everything is well, or that you should seek medical        
advice.  
 
One of DaBKA’s most successful projects so far has been 
providing our local patients with free blood pressure 
monitors.  
 
We have handed out over 300 blood pressure monitors 
since we started the scheme around 5 years ago.  
 
If you are a local patient and would like a blood pressure 
monitor, please ask at your local renal unit or contact us 
on 07444 281 141. 
 
 
 

 

Please note—this may not be the make and model that you receive 
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Free Fistula / transplant Wristbands for local patients 
 
We stock silicone wristbands that patients can wear if they wish to do so.  
These wristbands, hopefully, will help to alert medical staff in the event of 
an emergency that a patient has a fistula and / or has had a kidney trans-
plant.  
 
We hope that this may prevent fistula arms being used to  
measure blood pressure, take bloods etc. And also help prevent inappropri-
ate medication being used.   
 
We have wristbands available for left and right arms.   
 
The sizes available are: 20cm (regular) and 24cm (large) 
 
The wristbands are free to kidney patients in our local area  
(or £1.50 each including postage and packaging if you are not in our local 
area). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you would like a wristband, please ask your local renal unit,  
or give us a call.  
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Kidney Care UK Grants 
 
Kidney Care UK (formerly known as 

British Kidney Patient                     

Association) provide grants for     

kidney patients.   

They can help with the cost of domestic bills such as car insurance 

and tax, heating costs, telephone installations, and TV licenses.  

They may also help with the purchase of domestic goods like wash-

ing machines, fridges, freezers and carpets.  

They also give grants to families and individuals towards the cost of a 

basic holiday in the UK or overseas.  The grant can be used to cover 

the total cost if most, or it can be used as a contribution to the final 

cost of the holiday. 

Grants are also available for education and training and also some 

travel costs.  

There are conditions and limitations attached to the grants and ap-

plication forms will need to be signed by your medical team.  

 A full list of grants offered can be found at              

www.britishkidney-pa.co.uk,or by calling 01420 472 021. 

Your local Kidney Care UK advocacy officer is Linda Pickering.    

Linda can help you with any kidney related issue, her contact de-

tails are: 

Phone: 01420 541424 

Email: linda.pickering@britishkidney-pa.co.uk 

http://www.britishkidney-pa.co.uk,or
mailto:linda.pickering@britishkidney-pa.co.uk
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Ways to donate to DaBKA 
 
There are several ways you can donate to DaBKA should you  
wish to do so. 
 
 If you would like to do a sponsored event, we can provide you 

with sponsor forms and practical help 
 
 DaBKA’s Just Giving page: Justgiving/dabka     It is really quick 

and easy to set up a fundraising page 
 
 Make a donation by PayPal at our website: www.dabka.org.uk 
 
 Send a cheque to:  
 DaBKA 
 6 Medley View  
 Conisbrough 
 Doncaster 
 DN12 2DT 
 
 Set up a standing order - 
 DaBKA’s Bank account details: 
 
 Account number: 00056302  
 
 Sort code:30-17-00 
 
 If you can help us by selling raffle tickets to your colleagues,     
 family and friends please call us on 07444 281 141 or  
 email     fundraising@dabka.org.uk 
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Doncaster and Bassetlaw Kidney Association 
Denise Holliday – Secretary   07444 281 141 
Email:      admin@dabka.org.uk 
Web:      www.dabka.org.uk 
 
Doncaster Royal Infirmary:    (please note these numbers have recently 
changed) 
Main Switchboard Number   01302 366666 
 
Renal Outpatients Monday – Friday  8am to 4:30pm      01302 642722 
 
Ward 32   (24 hour number)  01302 642721 / 642732 
Reception     01302 642720 
Nurses Station    01302 642736 
Renal secretary’s   01302 642717 
 
Peritoneal Dialysis / Renal Nurses   
Office Number    01302 642725 
 
Debbie Starbuck    07770 748730 
Naomi Hopkins       07990 551067 
Emma Cooper    07879492981 
 
Pre Dialysis Sister - 
Claire Mitchell-Haynes   01302 642726 / 07920 085327 
 
Renal Access Sister - 
Vicky Fairclough    01302 642723 / 07920 085327 
 
Home Haemodialysis Sister -   
Mercy Dartey    01302 642738 / 07831 340027 
 
Bassetlaw Haemodialysis Unit: 01909 511 150 
Dearne Valley Dialysis Unit:  01709 599 190 
 

Useful contact numbers 


